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	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES & DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

To the: PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION REGULATORY PANEL

On:
Thursday, 7th April  2005

TITLE: SALFORD CITY COUNCIL (A57 CADISHEAD WAY, IRLAM,SALFORD)(INTRODUCTION OF NEW 40 M.P.H SPEED LIMIT) ORDER 2004  

RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in light of the objections received, the order should be:-

(i) Introduced as originally proposed, or

(ii) Amended, or

(iii) Withdrawn

It is the recommendation of the Director of Development Services that the Order be introduced as originally proposed .

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The report attached explains the background to and the reasons for introducing the order 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


Minutes of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel of 20th November 2003 and correspondence from the objector; plan outlining the proposals 

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
N/A

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
N/A

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:
Paul Pearson,  Legal Assistant, 0161 793 3122

Report Prepared: 15th March 2005

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Irlam

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Transport Strategy; 

DETAILS:


Redrow and Persimmon Homes are currently constructing a new housing development at Cadishead Way/Fairhills Road, Irlam. As part of the planning condition a new roundabout is being constructed on Cadishead Way and the existing speed limit is 50 m.p.h. In the interest of highway safety it is proposed to reduce the existing speed limit to 40 m.p.h for approximately 170 metres on each approach and on the roundabout itself. To allow for the reduction in speed limit the existing order has to be revoked and new 40 m.p.h and 50 m.p.h orders introduced.             

The proposals of the Director of Development Services are for the:-

Introduction of a 40 m.p.h speed limit  

SCHEDULE

A57 on the Cadishead Way, Irlam from a point 457 metres north of the northern kerbline of Fairhills Road to a point 122 metres north of the northern kerbline, a distance of 335metres.

 Objections to the proposal have been received, but have not been withdrawn to date.   

Brief details of the objection are as follows :-

A letter was received from Mr McBroom of York dated the 14th  February 2004 on the basis that the proposal is unrealistic, unenforceable and unjustified.      

The Objection has not been withdrawn to date 

Having considered objections, the Director of Development Services recommends that the Order be introduced as originally introduced.

